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NORTH
1st Wednesday of each month at 7:00 a.m.

Lone Tree Manor
7710 N. Milwaukee Avenue

For Info Call:  Joe Nalepa at 773-763-1362

SOUTH
2nd Wednesday of each month at 10:00 a.m.

Jedi Garden Restaurant
9266 S. Cicero Avenue

For Info Call:  Don Januszyk at 708-364-9903
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ARE YOU MOVING? If you are, send a change of address to the Pension Board office. To change
your address with the Retired Chicago Police Association, telephone or write the office.

We are looking forward to our famous Harrington’s Corn Beef Dinner. Save the date, Sunday,
September 30th, 2012. Details are in this newsletter. I thank all those who have donated raffle gifts for
our dinner. Once again we have too many gifts to list.

CREDIT UNION ELECTION In September there will be an election for the Directors of the Credit
Union. The following members of the RCPA are running for election; Harold Brown, Harry Mays,
Anita O’Connor, James O’Leary and Ron Shogren.

The next General Meeting of the Retired Chicago Police
Association will be on Sunday, August 26, 2012 at 1:00PM in
the 001st District Community Room at 1718 S. State Street.
It has been a very hot summer so far and I hope the weather
cools down by the 26th so we have a large attendance.  Pizza
will be served.

We will be having our Annual Corned Beef and Cabbage
Dinner on Sunday, September 30, 2012 at 5:00PM.  It will be
catered by the Ray Harrington Family and will be held at the
FOP Hall which is located at 1412 W. Washington Blvd.
Tickets are $30.00 per person which includes refreshments.

Monday, June 25, 2012 was our annual golf outing at
Bloomingdale Golf Course in conjunction with the FOP Family
Auxiliary and the Detectives Association.  The weather was
perfect, in the high 70’s and we had the largest turn-out of 193
golfers who won over 200 prizes.  Dinner was great as usual
with numerous selections that featured a roast pig and two
hours of open bar.  Start planning your foursomes for next
year and save the date, Monday, June 24, 2013.

An update pertaining to the Korshak Court/Agreement of
2003.  In April 2012, the City Council voted in a new City
Ordinance that will indemnify the members of the Retiree
Healthcare Benefits Commission (RHBC).  Mayor Emmanuel
has appointed a Mr. Will Irving who is an appointed Trustee to
the Laborer’s Annuity and Benefit Fund as the Retiree
representative member of the RHBC.  The initial RHBC
meeting was on June 22, 2012 the next was July 13, 2012 and
another meeting is scheduled for July 27, 2012. The Funds’
Trustees have requested that Mr. Irving provide the names of
the appointed members, provide the minutes and  report on
the progress of all  meetings.

As I reported in the April Pension Advisor, 377 police officers
were hired during 2009, 2010 and 2011 and 1566 left the
CPD during those same years.  YTD approximately 400 police
officers retired from the CPD.  The Superintendent announced

on July 3rd that the Department plans to hire 450-500 officers
this year.  This is great for a start but analyzing these figures,
the Pension Fund is receiving approximately 1600 less
contributions and now, paying an annuity to all these retirees.
The lack of contributions is putting a lot of stress on the assets
of the Pension Fund.  Every month the Fund is taking money
away from or terminating Managers to pay for annuitants’
benefits.  The City needs to hire 500 police officers annually
over the next four years just to replace those lost through
attrition.

The total amount of assistance provided to Chicago Police
Officers’ families since the Memorial Foundation began in
August of 2007 is $2,071,446.06.  This assistance is made
possible by the payroll and pension contributions of active/
retiree Chicago Police personnel and their families.

The next General Meeting of the FOP will be on September
18, 2012 at FOP Hall 1412 W. Washington Blvd at 12:00PM.
An active police officer, Steve Robbins who was formerly a
Pension Trustee and presently works in the 001st District, has
submitted a By-laws proposal that would bar retiree’s from
holding office or being able to vote on FOP matters.  The FOP
Board voted unanimously to reject this By-laws proposal but
the proposal has to be voted on by the membership at the
September Meeting.  Therefore, I am requesting that as many
retiree’s as possible to attend this meeting and vote against this
By-laws proposal.
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Don Januszyk                      1st Vice President

CUT-OFF AND RETURN WITH YOUR CHECK OR MONEY ORDER

CORNED BEEF & CABBAGE DINNER
September 30th, 2012 at 5:00 p.m.

Please return this cut-off with your CHECK or MONEY ORDER made out to
THE RETIRED CHICAGO POLICE ASSOCIATION

5310 N. Harlem Avenue
Chicago, Illinois 60656

Please check the imprint of your name, address and annuity number on the reverse side of
this newsletter. Make corrections if necessary, including apt. #, route #, etc., if applicable.

Your Name
Enclosed find $ ________________ for Member in good standing. ($30.00 per person)
Enclosed find $ ________________ for Guest ($30.00 per person)

PLEASE, NO CASH. EVERYONE MUST HAVE A TICKET.
All reservations must be in no later than September 15, 2012.

Tickets for our Famous Corned Beef & Cabbage Dinner
Catered by Ray Harrington

are ready and reservations are now being taken:

NO TICKETS WILL BE SOLD AT THE DOOR.

Make your reservation by mail no later than

September 15, 2012. We must give

Harrington the count in advance.

PLEASE DO NO SEND CASH,

MAKE CHECK PAYABLE TO:

Retired Chicago Police Association

USE THE ORDER FORM BELOW:

Sunday, September 30th, 2012 at 5:00 p.m.
FOP Hall

1412 W. Washington, Chicago, Illinois
Dinner Tickets are $30.00 per person

Parking
is Available
in the Police
Credit Union
Parking Lot
on Loomis.

Cocktails
5:00 pm
Dinner
6:00 pm

Revised Constitution and Bylaws

This past year a committee was initiated to review our
Constitution and Bylaws. The committee submitted its
recommendations at the May Executive Board meeting and
appropriate changes were made. Both of the documents were
reviewed by an attorney and found to be correct and legal.
The only issues not addressed, were the duties of the president
and the treasurer, pertaining to their time at the RCPA office.
This will be discussed and presented at the August Executive
Board meeting.

The revised copy of the RCPA Constitution and Bylaws are
available at the Association’s website. Click onto the blue link
to view each document. Both of the documents will be formally
presented at Augusts’ General meeting for approval and
implementation.

can be sure of is that nothing will happen until after the
November elections and deals are being made now behind
closed doors.

Regarding the Korshak Ruling, Mayor Rahm Emanuel has not
made the required Health Committee whole.

Pension plans across the State of Illinois are different. Some
plans downstate appear better than those in the Chicago area,
however, there are pay differences. The salaries in the Chicago
area are higher than salaries downstate. Our elected officials,
who got us into this mess, are trying to find one bill to fix all of
the pension issues. The thing missing from the process is that
state officials do not seem to be conferring with labor and
pension representatives. Officials meet behind closed doors
and then present their ideas to the media. The one thing we
know for sure about is that they are worried about keeping
their elected positions.

If you are concerned about these issues, you are obliged to
vote in the November elections. What better reasons are there
to participate in your right to vote than your future well-being?
The next newsletter will be published after the November
election which is why I’m urging you to be informed on these
issues and “VOTE IN NOVEMBER”. Your future security
depends on it.

I have had to privilege on the boards of several organizations
and committees. I always ask folks when they complain, “Did
you attend any of the meetings?” Almost always they say, “No”.
I respond, “Please then, don’t complain.” If you don’t
participate by calling, or writing your elected representative;
or by not voting, then don’t complain.

If you have constructive ideas or thoughts, please contact our
office. Your input and concerns are helpful in focusing on the
membership’s needs. The phone number to the RCPA is on
the front page. The office does not have a permanent staff, but
your message on the answering machine will be addressed.
Thanks for your support.

I would like to share with you a letter from Mayor Rahm
Emmanuel that was sent to all City employees and to me, a
retiree, apparently because I am a Pension Trustee.

 Dear City Employee, “The pride you have in your work and
in Chicago help to make this the greatest city in the world.  But
today, everything you do to make Chicago the best place for
families to thrive and businesses to grow is put at risk by one
looming challenge: the increasing pressure from our pension
obligations.

From pay check to pay check, you have done everything that
has been asked of you.  In order to insure that you are paying
into a system that provides retirement security, we need to be
honest about what’s broken in that system, where it has failed,
and start a process of serious reforms.

 If we follow along the current path, we know we will confront
two stark choices: either the City’s pension payments will
squeeze its ability to offer the essential services that you provide,
or each of our pension funds will go bankrupt, leaving you and
your families without retirement security.

To restore health and honesty to our pension system, I have
proposed reforms that include changes to employee
contributions, retirement age and automatic adjustments to
retiree pensions.  I do not want to underestimate the difficulty
of these changes, but I do know that Chicago and our public
employees will face far greater difficulties if we fail to take
action.  Please share your thoughts and ideas with us at
retirementsecurity@cityofchicago.org.

I am sure that not everyone will support what I have put forth,
but I believe there are enough people who know that the moment
of truth has arrived.  If we are honest and forthright with each
other and understand the challenges we face, we can solve
this.  I will continue to fight for a solution that preserves
retirement security, protects tax payers and promises a better
future for all Chicagoans”.

In response, if the 3% cost of living adjustment (COLA) is
frozen for ten years, this is a violation of the State Constitution
which states that pension benefits cannot be impaired or
diminished.  If the Democrats could get together with the
Governor and have him sign the Casino Bill, there would be
plenty of funds to spread around.  Otherwise, maybe it is time
to create a new avenue for revenue, a City Income Tax, this
would solve all the Mayor’s money problems.

There will be a General Meeting of the RCPA on Sunday,
November 25, 2012 at 1:00PM in the 001st District Community
Room at 1718 S. State St.  I look forward to seeing you at this
meeting.  Have A Great Fall.

So far this summer has been quiet, however, there are a few
things brewing concerning our pensions and health care both
locally and nationally. It’s like watching a volcano. We know
it’s going to blow, but were not sure of the exact date. All we



2O41 W. Carrol, Suite 221
Chicago, Illinois 60612

312-942-1222

Work only one, eight hour shift per week for one year and
receive one year’s tuition credit, for your family

member or yourself

Earn SOCIAL SECURITY CREDITS while working

Call today and ask for Mike Barone at (312) 942-1222 and
identify yourself as a Retired Police Officer interested in the

DeVry Scholarship Program.

STATEWIDE IS OWNED AND OPERATED

BY CHICAGO POLICE OFFICERS

A Scholarship/Work Certificate Program will now be extended to
include retired  police officers as well as active.

Police officers and their families are eligible to receive the
scholarship certificates from this program.  This plan requires you

to work security at DeVry University, Chicago Campus, 3300 N.
Campbell, adjacent to the Area Three Complex.

A Portion of the Sales Commission will
be Donated to the CPD Gold Star Families

The Law Office of

JULIE E. DIEMER, LLC

The Coyne Group

Proudly offers Retired Sworn Officers and Their
Immediate Family A Preferred Rate and a Free

Initial Consultation in Gratitude for Their Service

Ms. Diemer was formerly an in-house
attorney for FOP Lodge #7

908 North Wolcott Avenue, Suite 1 Chicago, Illinois 60622
773-252-1526

jdiemerlaw@comcast.net

Bridget Coyne-Urquhart             Mike Coyne             Bill Coyne

773-774-4900  Fax: 773-774-4961
7789 W. Talcott, Chicago IL 60631

Now able to help you with your mortgage needs throughout the United States

Announcing new enhancements to HARP
(Home Affordable Refinance Program)

 No maximum LTV (previously capped at 125% )
     Those paying mortgage insurance can qualify

 Available for owner occupied and investment properties

The perfect solution for those who want to refinance but are afraid the value in their
home has decreased and they may owe more than their home is currently worth.

LIVING TRUST ESTATE PLANS

Tuohy Law Offices is extending its $200 rate reduction to all members until September 1, 2012. Plan your estate
today and be relieved that your affairs are in order.

Living Trust Estate Plans Include:

· Living Trust · Last Will & Testament  · Health Care Power of Attorney · Financial Power of Attorney

A Living Trust Estate Plan is designed to avoid probate, is available for distribution to your family immediately, is
private, and is handled by a family member or trusted friend.

TUOHY LAW OFFICES
Millennium Park Plaza

155 N. Michigan Avenue • Chicago, Illinois 60601
info@tuohylawoffices.com

312-729-5200 • Fax 312-729-5401

Call today for full RCPA benefits

PLUS

$200 additional reduction until

September 1, 2012!

The savings don’t stop there.  Sign up for direct deposit or payroll deduction to save yourself some time.  You can have your
loan payment taken directly from your pension check.  It’s quick and easy.  You can even set it up at your loan closing
appointment.There’s never been a better time to refinance!  Between gas prices and maintenance, car ownership can be
costly.  Let CPFCU put more cash in your pocket.  Get even more green with our special gift card promotion, detailed below.

The application process is quick and easy.  Why pay more when CPFCU can drop your rate by at least 1%?  Visit our website,
contact our Call Center, or stop in to any branch to apply.  *Minimum rate of .75%.  Offer does not apply to auto loans currently
financed by CPFCU.  Additional restrictions may apply.

For a limited time only - Get a gift card worth up to $250 when you close on your next auto loan. * Combine with our
“Beat the Rate” promotion to get the best deal around!

If your loan is for Less than $10,000 you get $50 • $10,000 to $25,000 you get $150 • Over $25,000 you get $250

If your used auto is financed with another lender, CPFCU will beat the rate by at
least 1%*.  Just provide documentation of your current rate and we will beat it by
one full percentage point!  You can shave off even more just for having your
checking and direct deposit with the credit union.  Depending on your other products
and services, you could save as much as 1.75% off of your current rate!

360 Days of Sunshine in “Everybody’s Home Town” PRESCOTT, ARIZONA

No snow shoveling, no ice storms, no tornados, no hurricanes......JUST FINE LIVING!

Call Retired Sgt. Gerald Szymanski
1-800-339-4111 or Cell 928-710-2017

Keller Williams Check Realty
Also serving Prescott Valley, Chino Valley, Dewey-Humboldt.



Admitted to practice
law in Florida, Illinois, and

The United States Supreme Court

Ann Shaw, P.A

Law Offices in Tampa Bay and Chicago
Toll Free:  800-622-1401
www.annshaw.com
Email:  annshaw@annshaw.com

Retired Chicago Police Lieutenant
Discount for Sworn retirees and family

The hiring of a lawyer is an important decision
that should not be based solely upon
advertisements.  Before you decide, ask us to
send you free written information about
our qualifications and experience.

Illinois and Florida Residents
Is your Estate Plan Up to Date?

Call Now for an “Estate Plan Checkup”

Ann Shaw
Attorney at Law

Wills, Trusts, Estate Planning

800-622-1401

Live In Beautiful Southwest Florida
Buyers Market...check out our foreclosure list. Homes,
condos at bargain prices in Cape Coral, Fort Myers and
surrounding areas. Contact us for a list of over 200 retired
Chicago Police Officers.

Call Tom Faragoi, Realtor at 239-770-7896

Haderlein Co. Realtors
Full Time Realtor Since 1994
3413 N. Paulina Street
Chicago, IL 60657

Call FRANK 773-525-9119           Email: frankbaumann1@yahoo.com

10% REBATE
On All Commissions After Closing

Hamilton-Franklin Realty
1136 NE Pine Island Road • Suite 49 • Cape Coral, FL 33909 • faragoi@msn.com

JACK BROWN
5555 N. CANFIELD • CHICAGO, IL. 60656-1662

We specialize in Police and other professional occupations.  I am a retired Police Officer with
28 years of service.  I have been preparing individual tax returnes for over 35 years.

(773) 594-0916

FAST REFUNDS  •  ELECTRONIC FILING  •  REASONABLE RATES  •  ACCURATE TAX SERVICE

Owned and operated by Police Officers. Retired Capt. Tom Faragoi will donate 20% of his net commission to the
Gold Star Families. Check out www.chicagopoliceofficersofswflorida for the up to date news of us C.P.D. Retirees
enjoying the good life in beautiful SW Florida.

INCOME TAX PREPARATION

FRANK BAUMANN Retired Chicago Police Officer

CREDIT UNION ELECTION

Harold Brown

Harry Mays

Anita O’Connor

James O’Leary

Ron Shogren

In September there will be an election for the

Directors of the Credit Union. The following

members of the RCPA are running for election:


